Traditions Elementary School SCC

SCC General Meeting Minutes

December 5, 2022, 7:00 P.M.

Attendees: Kim, Greg, Twyla, Andrea, Charity, Amanda, Carlene, Leanne, Adin, Kristy

Regrets: Brittany, Daniel, Carol

1. Welcome and Call to Order – 7:01 P.M.

- 2. Adoption of Agenda
 - a. The agenda for December 5, 2022, was approved as presented.
 - Moved by Carlene, seconded by Amanda
- 3. Review and Adoption of Minutes
 - a. The minutes for November 14, 2022, were approved as presented.
 - Moved by Andrea, seconded by Kristy
- 4. Business Arising from Minutes
 - a. Christmas Concert
 - December 14th (KA, 1, 2) and December 15th (KB,3,4,5) are the dates for the Christmas concert.
 - There will be a dress rehearsal in the afternoon at 1:15pm and an evening performance at 7pm each day. Each performance is open to families to attend. The SCC will be providing hot chocolate and candy canes after each evening performance.
 - Kim purchased 4 containers of hot chocolate and marshmallows.
 Greg will plug in and start heating the large percolators of water at 5:30.
 - Kim, Leanne, and Charity will arrive at 6:30pm on Wednesday (Leanne and Charity on Thursday) to mix and pour hot chocolate for after the performance.
 - Carlene purchased 1600 candy canes.
 - Leanne will purchase 2000 Styrofoam cups.
 - There will be donation boxes outside of the gym for the Warman Food Bank. Charity will decorate some empty boxes.
 - b. One Book One School
 - Twyla read the book "A Boy Called Bat" and recommends it for One Book One School. Twyla and Greg will look into ordering books in the new year with the plan to run the event in February or March.
 - c. Winter Reading Project
 - An idea was suggested to do a reading project this winter for the students (like what Warman Community Library did with book themes each week, etc). This has been tabled until 2023.

d. SCC Email address – Carlene created an email address for the SCC – warman.traditions@gmail.com. All SCC members were provided with the password. Kim, as Chair, will be in charge of monitoring the email address. Greg will post the email address/provide it to our student families.

5. Correspondence

a. Walk Along Side International Parent Engagement Think Tank event being held in Saskatoon on May 11-13, 2023. There is currently a waitlist to join if interested. Twyla will join the waitlist and advise when she hears more information about tickets. SCC Members are welcome to join the waitlist as well. Once we have more information with respect to cost, we will discuss and determine if we can send interested SCC Members.

6. Reports

a. School Administration

- Report cards came out November 25th on Edsby. Was fairly well received. Some minor glitches on accessing report cards and printing from the mobile app vs website. Edsby continues to be a learning curve.
- SLT Spirit of Giving Campaign is underway. There are themes for each grade for donations to the Warman Food Bank. Parents can also bring donations to the Christmas Concerts.
- Attendance was down 10-15% each day a few weeks ago due to illness but attendance has since returned to normal.

b. Board

• Adin's report was emailed to SCC Members on December 5, 2022.

7. Hot Lunch

- a. Boston Pizza Hot Lunch went well. SLT students came down and delivered all food, juice boxes, and chips to each class each day. Carlene has purchased key rings to attach the forms to the blue bags to help ensure all bags end up in the correct classrooms. SLT will continue to deliver the food.
- b. In the spring, Kim will send out a survey to parents to determine if we will continue to provide juice and chips in the 2023/2024 school year. Survey will mention increased costs and increase in hot lunch costs if those items continue.
- 8. New Business None
- 9. Next meeting January 9, 2023, 7:00 P.M.
- 10. The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 P.M.